
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
December 10, 2018 
 
Sean Igoe 
Jordy Construction 
1212 S. Broadway, Suite 100 
Denver, CO 80210 
 
Re:  Northrup Grumman AUC-9 – Minor Amendment 
 Case Number:  1995-6095-08 
 
Dear Mr. Igoe, 
 
On December 10, 2018 the Planning Department approved your above referenced Minor Site Plan Amendment 
application. 
 
Please allow us several working days to amend the official Mylar and replace our electronic pdfs.  If at any point 
during the recordation process we need further information we will contact you directly.  Please retain this letter for 
your records. 
 
If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact me at (303) 739-7227 or pingrum@auroragov.org. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Porter Ingrum 
Senior Planner, City of Aurora  

Planning & Development Services 

Planning Division 
15151 E. Alameda Parkway, Ste. 2300 
Aurora, Colorado 80012 
303.739.7250 
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